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September/October 2019

Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

Thank you for praying for our revival services! The Lord truly blessed, even as we faced some opposition.
Learning from past revivals, we did not start handing out invitations until just over a week before revival. For the
most part, the books and invitations were well received. But some of the national church leaders were not very
happy about it, and afterward, we found out that they had their own “special meetings” to keep most of their
people from attending.

Yet, God still worked and blessed. We saw many first-time visitors and have continued to see some of them
attending our regular services. Bro. Lockhart preached the Word of God, and we are so very thankful that he
was able to come. We had one reassurance of salvation and continue to hear people still talking about these
services. Please continue to pray for all the books, Bibles, and tracts that were handed out.

Emily and Lauren’s friend, Bethany, was a great surprise to them. We kept it a secret, although many times we
almost spilled the beans. When the Lockharts finally made it through customs (had to clear the cheddar cheese
they brought for us), the girls were just speechless. All three of them were just looking at each other with
amazement. But after the first thirty seconds in the car together, we did not have silence until the Lockharts left.
It was a great blessing to us!

One man, who was invited to the revival but never came, has recently started exercising with us. Jim used to
work at the only hardware store in Kosrae, and because of some projects, we got to know each other. He has
been slowly reading the book and started asking some questions. From this, | have been able to present the
Gospel to him on two different occasions. Would you keep him in prayer? God seems to be working in his life,
and he has been receptive.

We are working on starting up some old ministries that have dwindled. We used to have a children’s Bible club
every month and recently started that again. In October, we had about forty young people, and most of them
came back for Sunday School the next day.

Another ministry that had stopped is the jail ministry. This came to my attention when a man asked me to visit
his son in jail. The young man asked if he prayed to Jesus, would He take away all the punishment he was facing.
The very next day, | talked with the chief of police, and he permitted us to start services.

Two other ministries that we are working on getting up and going again are the o
radio ministry and youth group every Thursday evening. When we returned,
the radio station was down, but it is working again, and it is a great way to
reach Kosrae. Also, when we returned from furlough, we found our youth
group has really gone down. We lost some to graduation, college, and
the world. Please pray as we try to get these ministries up and running
again.

Thank you for your prayers and faithful support,
Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter
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